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Improving the Emergency Experience,  Thanks to You
Donor-supported Emergency Department to open in 2025

As a community, we have almost reached our Emergency Department 

campaign goal. You can help St. B cross the finish line with a year-end gift 
that will have triple the impact, thanks to matching donors. (See next page 

for details!) Thank you for the gifts you have made in 2023.

St. Boniface Hospital’s Emergency Department serves as the front 

door of the Hospital and, in many respects, the health-care system, 

says Dr. Harold Peters.

Peters has worked as a physician in the Emergency Department at St. B 

since 2017. “The first impressions of most patients and their family members 
are set in their experiences in our Emergency Department,” he said. 

“That shapes their experience of illness throughout their entire stay.”

The populations the Emergency Department serves in Manitoba and 
Northwestern Ontario are growing. People are generally living longer, 

notes Peters. “So, disease is getting more complicated. The needs of the 
health-care system have been increasing significantly,” he said. 

Time and other factors have put pressure on the department, however. 
The Hospital’s current Emergency Department was built in 1955 and has 
operated with minimal updates for almost 70 years.

“I can tell you our current infrastructure is overloaded. The building itself 
is relatively old, and that makes it difficult for us to manage increasingly 
complex issues with patients,” Peters continued. Moving patients from 
the Emergency Department throughout the Hospital for diagnostics or 
treatment has become more difficult, owing to the aging facility, he added.

The redevelopment project currently underway at the Hospital will result 

in a modern space where Peters says he and his colleagues will be able 
to better offer compassionate, high-quality, advanced resuscitation and 
critical care to patients. 

There’s more! Read more of Dr. Peters’ thoughts on the new 

Emergency Department in a longer version of this story at  

bealifeline.ca > Your Impact.

Thank you for supporting emergency care for all Manitobans 

at St. Boniface Hospital.

Dr. Harold Peters says the new 
Emergency Department will be a modern 
space and will improve the patient and 
staff experiences at St. B.



In Brief: Foundation News
Martha Street Studio presents  
Seasoned Ground

Work by some of Manitoba’s finest printmakers is on display – 
and up for sale – at the Seasoned Ground show at the Hospital’s 

on-site Galerie Buhler Gallery, whose operation is supported in 

part by Foundation donors. The exhibition and sale opened on 
November 30. 

“We are delighted to host an exhibition from our friends at 
Martha Street Studio,” said hannah_g, Curator of the Galerie 
Buhler Gallery. “They are home to an amazing array of local 
artists who make exciting and beautiful work. We thought it 
would be fun to host a show during the holiday season where 
staff might find one or two gifts for loved ones – and that 
includes themselves!”

Seasoned Ground will remain open at the Galerie Buhler 

Gallery until January 28. Admission is free. Learn more at 

galeriebuhlergallery.ca.

Karen’s Corner 
The holiday season is a busy time for 

most of us. 

Here at St. Boniface Hospital Foundation, 
we have been busy preparing for, and 
enjoying, the many and multicultural 

celebrations that are held at this time of year. Since last 
month we have celebrated Diwali and Hanukkah. We are now 
preparing to observe Christmas. Soon, the start of another 
new year.

As we gather with our family and friends during the holidays 
this year, let’s all remember to be grateful for the time we have 
with those we care most about. 

Recently, St. Boniface Hospital re-committed to its plan be 
more inclusive and a more comfortable place for everyone. The 
Hospital is a Catholic institution, founded by the Grey Nuns, but 
it is also a place that welcomes all cultural backgrounds and 
practices in every season.

Nicole Aminot, St. B’s President and CEO, talked about why it 
is important for our Hospital to be an institution that reflects 
the diversity of our employees, our patients, and our larger 
community of caring. 

“It is about celebrating major holidays and observances, sure, 
but beyond that it is about understanding and respecting each 
other,” she said.

We at the Foundation could not agree more.

On behalf of our St. Boniface Hospital Foundation Board of 
Directors and staff, I would like to wish you and your loved 
ones a Merry Christmas. For those who celebrate other major 
holidays and observances, I wish you a restful and restorative 
time together during the upcoming holiday season, and a 

happy new year. 

In closing, I would like to thank you for giving so generously to 
patient care and medical research at St. Boniface Hospital in 
the past year. 

Thank you from all of us.

Karen Fowler, CFRE 

President & CEO  

St. Boniface Hospital Foundation

Triple your impact!

ft3 Architecture

Join matching donors Canada Life and Maple Leaf Construction until the end of December to 

make your next gift work 3x harder for our new Emergency Department! Give at bealifeline.ca.



Because of Your Support, Patti Survived SCAD
Patti LeBlanc didn’t think lifting a slow cooker would 

send her into an ambulance. But in December of 2015, 

that’s just what happened. 

LeBlanc, 49, was loading up her car for a church potluck when 
she was hit with alarming sensations. She felt as though an 
elephant was pressing on her chest, her chin was sore, and 

she had pain in her jaw. Suddenly, she felt her left arm tingling. 

“I started thinking the worst about what this could be. I didn’t 
know the signs of a heart attack,” said LeBlanc. “At my age, why 
would I?”

LeBlanc was ultimately diagnosed with spontaneous coronary 

artery dissection (SCAD), which is a tear in the artery wall, 

reducing blood flow and often leading to a heart attack. “I 
was told as a SCAD survivor to take everything slowly, and to 

breathe,” said LeBlanc. She knows how close she came to death. 

Today, LeBlanc makes sure to cherish every moment. Each year, 

on the day of her heart attack, she reflects on what she was 
able to accomplish in the past year, including these in a letter 
to her care team. 

“I want them to understand that because of their care, I’m 
still here. Because they saved my life, I was able to celebrate 
my granddaughter’s first birthday. I was able to get back to 
running and doing what I love.”  

Patti LeBlanc’s story continues at bealifeline.ca >  

Your Impact.

Our community of generous donors makes amazing things 

happen at St. Boniface Hospital. Thank you.

Truly Exceptional Emergency Care,  Thanks to You

Last year, Réseau Compassion Network Board member 

Lisa Raven ended up in St. Boniface Hospital’s Emergency 

Department for what she suspected was a stroke. St. B 

is one of Réseau Compassion Network’s family of 13 service 
agencies working to serve Manitobans’ needs across the 
continuum of care.

She was numb on one side, couldn’t lift her arms above her 
head, and was worried. She headed to the Hospital, hoping for 
the best. 

As an Indigenous woman, she felt a lot of support throughout 
her emergency care experience. Someone was always by her 
side, informing her and caring for her at each step.  “It was so 
reassuring to have someone there with me,” Raven said. 

With staff regularly checking in on her, she was seen quickly by 
the emergency physician and sent for a more comprehensive 
MRI. They confirmed what she was experiencing was not a 
stroke, but acute migraine symptoms. Emergency Department 
staff promised to keep her under their watch until her 
symptoms were gone, and she felt well enough to go home. 

Raven praised the Emergency Department staff for her 
exceptional care. “I really appreciated the communication 

and the care. The way I was treated and informed was really 
great,” she remarked. “I often read about the bad experiences 
in health care, especially for Indigenous populations. But my 
experience was a really, really good one, and I think those need 

to be heard, too.”  

Your support means the best emergency care for people like 

Lisa Raven. Thank you.
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Giving.  Remembering. Celebrating.
Thank you to our many compassionate donors who have chosen to make 

gifts to St. Boniface Hospital Foundation in honour of those listed below. 

Gifts recognized were made from from April 1, 2023 to July 31, 2023.

Believe
Reducing our environmental footprint 

is a priority for the Foundation. To 

receive Believe in your inbox instead  

of your mailbox, please email  

info@stbhf.org.

All materials are the copyright of 
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questions or to stop receiving Believe, 

please email info@stbhf.org.

PM 40064250 

Return undeliverable Canadian addresses to:  

St. Boniface Hospital Foundation 

C1026 – 409 Taché Avenue 

Winnipeg, MB R2H 2A6

C1026 – 409 Taché Avenue Winnipeg, 

MB R2H 2A6

Open weekdays: 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Tel: 204-237-2067   Web: bealifeline.ca

Email: info@stbhf.org

In  
memory

Robert E. Allan
Julien Allard
Robert Allen
Donald W. Andrey

Angel babies ORE – A Place for 
Tender Love and Compassion

Baby Nolan Bauer
Lottie Belle-Whitmore

Robert E. Benedictson
Louis Billinkoff
Omar G. Bilokury

Matthew L. Brown

Baby Mylah J. Brown
Edward Byzio

Cameron C. Calder

Tom Carson

Baby Zavier Chand
Ronald Christensen

Anne Cohan

Dietlinde Cripps

Evelyn M. Cyr

Jennifer Delaquis
Stepfania Didur
Denise Doiron

Donald G. Dreger

Elaine Evans

Doreen Ferguson
Sigtryggur E. Finnson
Noelle Friesen
Kasimir Furgala
Donald Gabel
Walter Galagan

Lawrence A. Gambin
Roland Gosselin

Baby Quinn Green
Betty Guilmette

Rita Halhead

Kris Hansen

Dave S. Hardie

Baby Ethan J. Harris-George
Richard Harvey

Eleanor Hauser

George Hibbert
Eva M. Holz

Ronald R. Howarth

Ed Hurta

Alfonsas Janciukas
Ona Janciukas
Maurice J. Jegues
Daniel Joss
June S. Karpish

Margaret E. Kavanagh

Henry Kehler

Alice Konefall
Peggy Kulczycki

Bertrand LeFloch
Kazimierz Leszczynski

Linda M. Liut

Kevin Mackay

Malcolm J. Mackie
Bushra Majeed

Lawrence Marchinko

Joyce Marquette
Nell Mazur

Charles W. McCormick

Pat McKay

Bernice McKenzie

Frances McLeod
Robert McLeod
Margaret McPherson

Rylan K. McQueen
Doreen M. Mendis

Tyrell K. Mendis

Robert J. Mitchell
Sharon Motoch

Ken Onsowich

Patricia Pachal

Elliott Papermaster

Joseph H. Ploquin
Ivan Pokus

Darrell J. Pomarenski
Allan Pott

Sister Irene Prescott

Josip Radocaj
Talina N. Rampersad-Husack

Irene Reichert

Connie Richardson

Annette Robson
Leona E. Rodrigue

Michael Rollwagen

Norma Jean Rosky
Gaurisankar Roy

Alice Ruest

Gordon Russell

Gerald Samels

Filippo Sciangula
Lena Shewchuk

Michael J. Shewchuk
Dr Pawan K. Singal

Dale Slobodian
Andrew Slough

John Smith
Irene I. Staub
Amelia Streilein

Donald Thompson

Philip Toews

Baby Abrielle A. Tremaine
Baby Broden P. Trithart
Margaret Van Raes

Thomas Van Raes

Jon Vigfusson
Ken Wallner

Scott J. Wayne
Lillian Williams

Rosemary Wladyka

Joe Wong
Helen Yanke

Douglas Yuill

Dr Peter W. Zetner

In  
celebration

Dr. Frank J. Albi
Earl Barish

Dave Bowles

Jennifer Cawson
Bernie Chodirker

Barbara Crow
Robert Davies
Mr & Mrs Angus Ford
Annabelle Gamboa
Mary Ann Gamboa
Rachel Gamboa
Violeta Gamboa
Susan Garfield
Glen Gibbings
Gaily Harris

Randy Harris

St. B therapy dog Hero 

Eleanor Herst

Michael Mark

Toby Morantz
Louise Paille

Karen Pauls

Arvelle Saban
Raphael T. Sangalang

Hina & Hemant M. Shah

Tash Shah

Brian Staple

Elizabeth Sterzuk
Cuc A. Tu

Lillian Zentner
Dr. Shelley Zieroth

St. Boniface Hospital Foundation is 

located on the traditional territories 

of the Anishinaabe, Cree, Oji-Cree, 

Dakota, and Dene peoples, and on 

the national homeland of the Red 

River Métis. We acknowledge that our 

water is sourced from Shoal Lake 40 

First Nation. We respect the treaties 

that were made on these territories 

and we acknowledge the harms and 

mistakes of the past. Recognizing that 

we are all treaty people, we dedicate 

our efforts towards a more loving and 
compassionate world as we all move 

forward in a spirit of reconciliation 

and collaboration. 

@STBHF


